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Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

I can not believe that another half term has passed. It feels like only yesterday that we returned to school after 
the Christmas holidays and welcomed in the new year. Our pupils have been exposed to many wonderful 
workshops, trips and visitors over the last five weeks and I am excited about what is to come over the rest of the 
spring term. 
 

On Wednesday Year 1 went on a trip led by Mr Rose linked to their Art topic. Please see the report below from 
Mr Rose: 
 

“Year 1 children and staff went to the 'A Wild Life for Wildlife' sculpture exhibition along the Thames by Tower 
Bridge. Year 1 have been exploring and making their own animal sculptures in their art classes this term and the 
exhibition invites you to become an integral part of the journey with endangered animals through interactive 
sculptures and engaging experiences. The children had great fun following the map to find and interact with the 
different sculptures. They were also very excited to see some of the near by landmarks along the Thames such as 
HMS Belfast and Tower Bridge.”  
 

Today I had the pleasure of leading 3P’s assembly which celebrated International Women’s Day and women in 
science. The assembly was inspirational for all of our budding scientists as it compared the struggles of scientists 
from the past with scientists of the present. It also acknowledged the work that British scientists did during the 
covid pandemic. All children had learned their lines and delivered them with passion.  
Thank you to all staff and parents for supporting the children. 
 

As you may know, tomorrow many people across the world will be celebrating Lunar New Year.  
This year it is the year of the dragon.The dragon is one of the most revered zodiac signs in Chinese culture.  
It is said that those born during the year of the dragon will find great success and good fortune. I would like to 
express my thanks to Ruogang and his mum who sent us an informative presentation from UCL which I shared 
with the children this morning. I would also like to send greetings of ‘Gong hei fat choy’ to all of our families 
celebrating, and encourage you to visit the wonderful celebrations that will be taking place in London this 
weekend. 
 

I would also like to share this message from the safeguarding team: 
 

“Yesterday we attended the Brent Safeguarding Conference. Part of the conference was delivered by the British 
Transport Police. Their message focussed on the rise in crime on transport especially against girls and women. 
I wanted to make you aware of the following number which you can text 61016 whilst travelling on the bus or 
tube if you feel uncomfortable or see something that is a non emergency. You can text your location, which 
direction you are travelling, which bus or tube lien you are on and what has happened. You will then receive a 
text to say your message has been received and let you know what action is being taken.” 
 
I hope you all have a fun and restful half term break, and I look forward to welcoming you back to school on 
Monday 19th February. 
 
Ms Shanker 
 
 
 
 
 

Friday 9th February 2024 



 

‘Safeguarding is everyone’s responsibility’  
 

Here at Chalkhill Primary, we are committed to keeping our  children and school community safe. If you have a 
concern regarding any children or adult please contact us immediately.  
 

For urgent Child Protection matters, outside of school hours, please contact:   

Brent Family Front Door - Tel: 020 8937 4300 or email: brent.lscb@brent.gov.uk  
 

Mrs Butler (Designated Safeguard Lead)  

 

 

 

 

 

    Friday 9thFebruary 2024 

   Breakfast & Afterschool Club -Y-tec 
 

For further information/register you may contact Y-Tec.                                                                
Moji contact number is 07459 339 445 /07440 204 540                   

Please makes sure all payments are made on time  

 

School Arrears  
 

All Breakfast Club payments must be 

made on time.  
 

If you are having any difficulties 

please arrange an appointment to see 

the School Bursar. 
Week commencing  

5th February 2024 
 

 goes to:  

6E 

With     

95.5%  
 

Attendance 
 

Whole school attendance 
93.4% 

 

We always aim to be above 96% 
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Dates For Your Diary 
Spring Term Assembly Timetable 

Friday 1st March - 2H 

Friday 8th March - 1Z 

Friday 15th March - 5O 

Thursday 28th March - Year 4 

  

Parent Consultations for Reception-Year 6 

Tuesday 27th February 2024 - 3.30pm-6.30pm 

Thursday 29th February 2024 - 3.30pm-5.30pm 

More information on the bookings will be provided 
next half-term. 

 

Half-term 
 

Monday 12th February-Friday 16th February 2024 
 

Back to school Monday 19th February 2024 8.45am 

 

Vacancy  
 

We currently have a vacancy at Chalkhill Primary School for a Caretaker/Cleaner for a zero-hour  

contract.  If you are interested in this position please  see pages 3-5.   

Please note: The last day to submit your application  will be  16th February 2024. 









Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As part of the wraparound childcare programme Brent is currently mapping the before and after school 
childcare provision available in the borough.  As part of this we want to seek parents’ and carers views 
on the childcare they currently use for their primary school aged children. 
 
We would be grateful if you could share the survey below as part of your forthcoming newsletters and 
associated communications with your parents and parents of primary school aged children. 
 
Before and after school childcare for primary school aged children – Your views matter 
The government’s ambition is that by 2026, all parents and carers of primary school-aged children who need it 

will be able to access term time childcare in their local area from 8am-6pm Monday to Friday, so that parents can 

access employment.  This childcare will continue to be paid for by parents and  

carers. Some families can access additional support to pay for childcare eg. through tax free childcare or the 

childcare element of universal credit.  We want to know your views on the childcare you  

currently use and how you think this offer can be improved.   
 
 

Please share your views here: 
https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/MXIRYR/  

 

 
 
 
If you have any questions about the wrap around programme please do not hesitate to get in touch. 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 
Jane 

Jane Stewart 
Partnership and Development Lead 
Children and Young People 
Brent Council 
 
020 8937 3270 
 

www.brent.gov.uk 

@Brent_Council 

 

https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2023/10/27/before-and-after-school-childcare-what-is-wraparound-childcare/
https://www.smartsurvey.co.uk/s/MXIRYR/
http://www.brent.gov.uk/
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